
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 2    Week 1   3rd May, 2018   
 

Welcome Back! 

TERM 1 
Week 2 

Thursday 10th May 

MOTHERS DAY STALL 

Friday 11th May 

SAPSASA Cross Country 

Week 3 

NAPLAN Tues ς Thurs 

Tuesday 15th May 
Governing Council 

Thursday 17th May 
Footsteps R-2 

Week 4 

Thursday 24th May 
Footsteps R-2 

Friday 25th May 
SAPSASA Girls Soccer 
SAPSASA Boys Netball 
Sorry Day Excursion 

Assembly Roster 
Week 2 Upper Primary 

Room 13 
Week 3 Junior Primary 

Room 23 
 

 

From the Leadership Team 

Hello everyone and welcome to Term 2. 

There has been much activity at school over 
the past 2 weeks. 

The wonderful fake fire pit and outdoor 
learning space have been completed over the 
holidays. Take the time to have a look! 
The new asphalt court was also completed on 
Monday and looks fabulous. 

Thank you to Sue for all her supervising work 
over the holidays, which has also included 
- yellow strips and tactical pads on the stairs in 
  the main building 
-  LED lighting upgrade, and 
-  renewal of the deck at the back of the GLA 

STAFF CHANGES 
This term we welcome back Jenny Scaffidi. 
Amanda Roeger, ǿƘƻ ǿŀǎ ƛƴ WŜƴƴȅΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ƛǎ 
now working in Room 26. We also welcome 
new staff Mel Cameron, Rachel Young and 
Sarah Skelton. 

Please join with me in wishing Ann-Louise all 
the best in her new role as a Special Educator / 
Behaviour Coach, supporting sites on APY 
Lands. Nicole D'Allocco will be in Ann-Louise's 
class for the first two weeks of Term 2, as 
previously organised and Claire Brown will be 
the class teacher from Week 3 on. 

Thank you to all those members of our 
community who have expressed their best 
wishes to Ann-Louise in her promotion 
position. 

Get involved in the 2018  
Public Education Awards! 

Nominate, celebrate and recognise an 
outstanding educator in the 2018 Public 
Education Awards. 

Get involved and say thank you to a principal, 
teacher or support staff member making a 
significant difference to the lives of their 
students and their communities. 

 

!ƴ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƻǊΩǎ ƛƴŦƭǳŜƴŎŜ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜǎ ōŜȅƻƴŘ ǘƘŜ 
classroom and supports children and young 
people to reach their full potential in life. We all 
remember a teacher who inspired and motivated 
us to enjoy learning, and the awards honour the 
dedication and passion of individuals who deliver 
the best possible outcomes for young people 
and their families 

The Public Education Awards are entering their 
8

th
 ȅŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩǊŜ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜƴŎŜ ƛƴ 

South Australian public education and invite you 
to celebrate and recognise an educator who 
makes a positive impact every day. 

The Public Education Awards recognise 
excellence in South Australian public education, 
and nominations are open 1 to 31 May. Visit 
www.education.sa.gov.au/awards to nominate 
and find out more about the awards. 
 

Hello and welcome back !  

Over the coming weeks, you may notice an extra 
ŀŘǳƭǘ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŎƭŀǎǎΦ ¢Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǘƘƛǎ 
term we have a number of pre-service teachers 
in their first and third years of study completing 
their placements with us. The third year students 
have already started their lead in days, with their 
five week block commencing on Monday 15

th
  

May through to Friday 15
th
  June. 

The first year students will complete one day a 
week commencing on Thursday 24 May for four 
weeks before a full week block from 18

th
 to 22

nd
 

June. 

It is expected that all schools support the 
Universities to place pre-service teachers and 
that we provide them with an experience that 
prepares them for the workforce when they 
complete their degree. 

Our teachers are very generous with their time 
and knowledge and I am very grateful for their 
commitment to ensuring the pre-service 
teachers have a successful placement. 

Aaron McPherson 

 

 

 

 

THOUGHT FOR THE DAY 
Try to be a rainbow in someoneôs cloud. 
        Maya Angelou 
 

http://www.education.sa.gov.au/awards


 

 
 

 

 
 

On Friday 6th April East Para participated in the annual Athletics 
Carnival. The day was an amazing success. 

I would like to first thank every one of the 50 students who 
participated in the carnival. Their behaviour on the day, effort in 
their events and the overall team spirit and support they showed 
for each other was the best display of our RITCHR Values I 
have seen at a SAPSASA carnival by East Para in a long time!!! 

Not only was our behaviour, effort and team support unreal, so 
was our school result. We took home seven 1st place finishes, 
six 2nd place finishes and six 3rd place finishes. This is our best 
result at this carnival in the 9 years I have been teaching at East 
Para. 

Ribbons for each student who received a placing will be handed 
at the next school assembly that does not clash with an up-
coming SAPSASA carnival. On the assembly on Friday 8th June 
participating students will share their thoughts on the day, I will 
be handing out ribbons to students who placed 1st, 2nd or 3rd and 
each student that participated on the day will receive their 
SAPSASA picture/certificate. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1st Place Finishers 

Name Event 

Ella N Discus 

Ben M 800m 

Brodie R 800m 

Brodie R 200m 

Isobel M Long Jump 

Lucy M Long Jump 

Cohen S Discus 

2nd Place Finishers 

Name Event 

Shay Y, Layla C, 
Kaylee V, Lucy M 

Girls x4 by 100m 
Relay 

Brodie R 100m 

Ben M Discus 

Tahlia M High Jump 

Jules H Discus 

Rachel D Long Jump 

3rd Place Finishers 

Name Event 

Aki S 100m 

Ella N 200m 

Maddi O 800m 

Brea B Discus 

Bradley R Discus 

Owen T, Brodie R, 
Blake O, Jules H 

Boys x4 by 100m 
Relay 

Congratulations to all EPPS students on your 

outstanding Athletics Carnival behaviour and 

participation!     Mrs Frost 





Term 2  Week 1 

    
Lachlan  Anthony  Bailey 
Term 2 Week 2 

   
Ryley  Hayden M Hayden C 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Finally finished!  Keith erected the deck and Green 
Creations put in the finishing touches to make the 
garden take shape.  Junior Primary students will be 
planting and taking care of their new garden and 
play area. It will be great to watch the plants grow 
giving the Junior Primary students a great place to 
play, see, touch and feel. 
                                            From thiséé 

   
To this é. 

      
                                 The Fake Fire Pité. meeting 
area beside the JP play area 
    
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

   

DEVELOPMENTS OVER THE HOLIDAYS ON THE JUNIOR 
PRIMARY NATURE PLAY AREA  

& FAKE FIRE PIT 

Netball News 

Season starts this weekend. 

Good luck to all players for the 

coming season. 


